

# **Holy Trinity Clearview**

**Anglican Church** 

April, 2019 Volume 2, Issue 1

## Kitchen Reno Complete

Under the management of Dana Brown, the renovations of the kitchen in the church hall have been completed.

The passthrough was relocated to the south side of the building, and existing large appliances were moved to optimize kitchen workflow and eliminate congestion.

The existing flattop griddle can serve dual use as a griddle and an extra cooktop.

The ACW also purchased a new energy efficient refrigerator.

Flooring, cabinetry facing, and countertops have been updated to a modern look and feel.

Sinks, cabinetry, and plumbing fixtures were reused where possible.

The office space in the church hall has been repurposed as dedicated storage space for pantry items, large cookware items, tableware and linens, and other items consolidated from the three former parishes.

By repurposing the existing office space for kitchen overflow, we avoid the negative environmental impacts of new construction and the associated demolition and landfill waste. Additional environmental benefits include reusing existing appliances and building materials where possible, conserving resources and building materials.

The kitchen renovations have been largely financed by our grant application to the Our Faith Our Hope fund. where we applied for \$23600. Bishop Fenty gave his support of our grant request, which was subsequently reviewed by Peter Misiaszek, Director of Stewardship Development, and then sent to the Allocations Committee for final approval.

The remainder of the kitchen renovation budget was financed through specially designated donations from parishioners as well as Holy Trinity Clearview's investments.

The renovations complement our vison of engaging fully with the present, in order to move boldly, with faith, in the future.

# Inside this issue:

Kitchen Renovations

Joy Packham
Honored with the
Order of the
Diocese of Toronto

Roast Beef Dinner Event

Singhampton Building Update

Communications Grant

Look for the next newsletter in June

## **Joy Packham Honored**

Congratulations to a lady who was a member of St. Paul's, Singhampton congregation for many years.

On January 1, 2019, at St. James Cathedral, Joy (Dickenson) Packham was presented with the Order of the Diocese of Toronto.

The purpose of the Order is to recognize and honour those members of the laity in the Diocese who have given outstanding service over a significant period of time in their volunteer ministry.

Joy was nominated by the Archbishop Colin Johnson. Such nominees are usually

persons whose service has had an impact at the Diocesan level.

Joy is the daughter of Rosemary Dickenson and the aunt of Cassie Alexander.

# Join a small group

Weekly Bible studies

Wednesdays, 10am Singhampton

Wednesdays, 1:30pm Batteaux

Thursdays, 7pm Creemore

See Ray for details

### **Upcoming Events**

Holy Week:

Thursday, April 19 7pm

Holy Thursday Liturgy with Eucharist and Washing of the Feet

Friday, April 20 11am

The Solemn Liturgy of Good Friday

Friday, April 20 2pm

The Stations of the Cross: a liturgy of remembrance

Sunday, April 21, 10am

Resurrection Sunday

Sunday, April 28 Faithworks Lunch Following the Liturgy

Saturday, May 4 Roast Beef Dinner Seatings at 5pm and 6:30pm Free event; advance tickets required

Thursday, June 27 Ham and Strawberry Supper More details to be announced

A full calendar of events can be found on our website. www.holytrinityclearview.com

### **Contact Us**

Holy Trinity Clearview
4 St Clair Street,
Duntoon, Ontario
L0M 1H0
www.holytrinityclearview.com
church@holytrinityclearview.com

#### Incumbent

Rev. Ray Dobson r2dobson@bell.net 705-794-9140

#### Wardens

#### People's Warden

Cassie Alexander holytrinityclearviewpw@gmail.com 705-888-7709

#### Rector's Warden

Sarah Ng holytrinityclearview.rw@gmail.com 705-293-0177

### **Free Roast Beef Dinner**

Holy Trinity Clearview is thanking the community for supporting their outreach programs, by inviting all to join them for a free roast beef dinner on Saturday May 4, 2019.

There will be limited tickets available for a 5:00pm and a 6:30pm seating.

Holy Trinity Clearview will also be celebrating

the completion of their kitchen renovations at the church hall, which facilitates fundraising for these outreach programs.

Tickets are normally \$16 for this Roast Beef dinner fundraising event.

However, at the January vestry, a motion was proposed to host a free dinner to celebrate our ministry and community, and to express gratitude to the community for supporting our outreach projects.

The motion had overwhelming support from vestry.

Tickets can be reserved by phoning Millie McInnis 705-445-2225

## **Singhampton Building Update**

The Singhampton building has been sold, as of March 15, 2019.

David Badian, who is the Director of the Property Resources, handled the sale, as the Singhampton property has always been owned by the Diocese of Toronto.

The Diocesan Council has allocated 50% of

the net proceeds to the Ministry Allocation Fund, and 50% of the net proceeds allocated to Holy Trinity Clearview.

No further details have been revealed by David Badian or his office, including the closing price or any details of the buyer. The sale was brokered by Re/Max Four Season Realty in Collingwood.

Your wardens will update you if any new information becomes available.

Please contact your wardens for any questions or concerns.

## **Grant Application Being Submitted**

The Our Faith Our Hope grants are no longer accepting applications. Instead, the remaining funds are being planned to be divided among the four episcopal areas.

Therefore, we plan to submit an application directly to Bishop Fenty requesting \$37400 for our communications strategy project.

The project will include installing a backlit colour LED sign, to clarify our physical location, and to promote our presence.

The project will also include installing A/V equipment, which would enable the streaming of live video and audio from the church to the church hall, and also allow the recording of sermons.

Finally, the project will include upgrades to our website, which would enable us to post recorded sermons online.

This would accommodate those unable to attend liturgy in person, as well as an additional means of engaging our community in ministry.